

## Trinity Showcase in the Gallery

Art by Trinity members is on display during the month of July. Plan to visit the gallery before or after worship to see the creations of Trinity artists. Some of the pieces will be offered for sale with either a portion, or all, of the proceeds to benefit Trinity Church.

#### Order Your Name Tag Today at the Connection Point in Asbury Hall After Worship



In an effort to get to know everyone, we are asking if you are able to order a name tag, they are \$8.00 and have a magnet on them so they won't damage your clothes. Please allow 3-4 weeks from the time you order for the name tags to come in. The name tags can be left in the sanctuary or the Connection Point at the end of worship or at coffee hour and all will be brought back to the sanctuary.

# HURCH Trinity's Interchurch Softball Play-Offs are Almost Here!



Trinity's regular softball season has ended and we are starting playoffs on Tuesday, July 30. We will play all three games if necessary. The field and times to be determined. We hope you will come out and show your support cheering Team Trinity to victory on Tuesday afternoon/evening. Please check

the website to get the latest information about the playoff games. The link to the webpage is: https://www.trinityspringfield.org/events/softball-team/. Pictures of the games are available at that link as well. Thank you.

# Attention Grandparents in Waiting & All Those Missing the Joy of Playing with Small Children



You're invited to the CASA informational meeting on Friday, August 2 at 6:30 p.m. in the Parkside Café about the PALS program through Horizons for Homeless Children. For two hours a week, you get to play with little ones usually 5 and under in a well stocked play room. No diaper changing involved. Anyone 18 and over can be a PAL. Trinity member, Colleen Bugbee, is a very happy PAL for over 15 years and

will share her experiences.



## New Member Orientation

We are happy to report that a new and prospective member gathering has been scheduled for Saturday, September 14, 2024 from 10:00 a.m. to noon. Please join Rev. Dr. Calhoun as well as other leadership of the church, for this informational meeting and enjoy a continental breakfast in the Parkside Café. This is a great opportunity for you to learn more about Trinity and the United Methodist Church in general. Mark your

calendar now. It will be a wonderful gathering. To register, please email doreen@trinityspringfield.org Thank you.

#### Welcome to Worship - The Tenth Sunday After Pentecost, July 28, 2024!

We are glad that you are here! If you have any questions, ask one of the ushers at the rear entrance of the sanctuary. Large-print Bibles, hymnals, & hearing devices are available from an usher.

#### **NEW TO TRINITY CHURCH?**

New to Trinit

We would love to reach out to you! Scan the QR code with your phone's camera app and a staff member will contact you. Welcome!

#### SUNDAY MORNING OPPORTUNITIES FOR CHILDREN

The Children's Table offers coloring pages and other materials to help children feel welcome and comfortable in church. The table is located in the rear of the sanctuary. Please return supplies.

Trinity's Nursery for children ages birth to 4 yrs. is open, under the caring direction of Madeline Jarvinen, every Sunday from 9 a.m. – 12 p.m., for children ages birth to 4. The nursery is located on the lower level of the building. An usher can direct you.

Trinity's Christian Education Classes for K - Grade 12. The classes are over for the season and resume on the 3rd Sunday of September. LIGHT@9-Children is for Kindergarten -through grade 5. LIGHT@9-Youth is for gr. 6-12. We will see you back in class in September.

Chapel Kids, a worship service designed for children Ages 5–13. It is on break and will resume on the third Sunday in September.

For more information about the Dance Movement Choir, email the director, Amelia Hays-Rivest at amelia@dramastudio.org. For the music programs, email the Music Director, Dr. Michael Carney at music@trinityspringfield.org. For the children & youth programs, email the Director of Family Ministries and Connection, Rob Powell at directorfmand@trinityspringfield.org. Thank you.

This church is committed to providing a safe place for our children & youth.

Our Safe Sanctuaries Policy requires that parents (or an adult they have designated) bring & pick-up their children 5th gr. & under from church-sponsored programs. Please escort your child to/from the restrooms during worship. Thank you.

Wi-Fi Guest network password: TrinityGuest7476!







Want to learn more? Scan the QR code with your smart phone.

Attendance for Sunday, July 21, 2024: Adults 140, Children 13 = Total 153

-Thank you for your generosity, and for supporting the many missions of Trinity!